

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY REGION 8

1595 Wynkoop Street
Denver, Colorado 80202-1129
Phone 800-227-8917
www.epa.gov/region8

OCT 2 3 2017

Ref: 8WP-CWW

John Kleinschmidt Regional Environmental Program Manager General Service Administration Denver Federal Center P.O. Box 25546 Denver, Colorado 80225-0546

Ken Meister Lead Management and Program Analyst FHWA-Central Federal Lands 12300 West Dakota Avenue Denver, Colorado 80228

Re: Transfer of Ownership NPDES Permit No.: CO-0034860

Dear Mr. Kleinschmidt and Mr. Meister:

The EPA has been notified via joint letter from the U.S. General Service Administration (GSA) and the U.S. Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), received on October 17, 2017, of the intent to transfer National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit No. CO-0034860 (Permit) from GSA to FHWA on November 1, 2017. The letter and enclosed agreement satisfy the automatic transfer requirements in 40 CFR §122.61(b), and therefore, effective November 1, 2017 the Permit will be automatically transferred to FHWA. The EPA would like to inform FHWA that all of the requirements and conditions of the Permit will remain fully effective upon transfer.

If you should have any questions or need assistance for this matter, please contact Amy Clark, of my staff at (303) 312-7014 or clark.amy@epa.gov.

Sincerely,

Colleen R. L. Rathbone Wastewater Unit, Manager Office of Water Protection

Collem Rothbone

cc: Ellen Kutzer - Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment